
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

Update from the clerk 9th January 2025 
 
 
Stalmine Play Ground Area 

Playground inspections for December 2024 have shown no issues 
 
Car park barrier 
 
I can confirm that the damage to the barrier has been reported to the police and an incident number has been issued 
LANC SPE – 1800-13. The damage has also been reported via Wyre Boroughs Anti-Social Behaviour portal with a 
reference issued 275347. I have been in contact with the company that installed the barrier, and they will be visiting 
the site after the Christmas period to investigate the damage. I will up date the council accordingly.  
 
Precept 
I can confirm that a letter was sent to Wyre Borough Council demanding the precept on 11th December 2024, and they 
have confirmed receipt of the precept demand.   
 
Woodland 
 
I have spoken to the Lengths man and he has checked over the woodland to access any damage after the storm in 
December and has reported the woodland is safe to use. I have asked him in future in the event of any high winds 
would he continue to check that the woodland is safe to access for the public.  
 
Signage for Mill Lane 
 
I can confirm that the Lengths Man has now trimmed back the vegetation around the signage so it is visible to the 
public.  
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